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FOCUS AREA: Infrastructure (Engineering)

STAFF CONTACT: Mary Jaeger / Beth Wright

SUBJECT: Inter-Local Agreement with the City of Overland Park for the Pflumm Road Bridge
Maintenance Project, PN 3-G-001-21.

ITEM DESCRIPTION:
Consideration of an Inter-local Agreement with the City of Overland Park for construction of the

Pflumm Road Bridge Maintenance Project, PN 3-G-001-21.

SUMMARY:

The City of Overland Park, Kansas is performing maintenance of a bridge on Pflumm Road north of
143" Street. Maintenance includes replacing the expansion joints and installing a polymer concrete
overlay to the bridge deck, which will protect it from the infiltration of deicing salts and reduce long-
term maintenance costs. The City of Overland Park contacted the City of Olathe Engineering
department to request a cost share project earlier this year.

The Agreement identifies a total project cost of $113,300 to be split between the City of Olathe and
the City of Overland Park according maintenance needs on each of the bridges (Olathe is
responsible for maintenance on the southbound bridge; Overland Park is responsible for the
maintenance on the northbound bridge). The Olathe share of the project is 55% of the total project
cost, totaling an estimated $62,400. Administration of the project will be provided by Overland Park.

Reimbursement will be made to the City of Overland Park upon satisfactory completion of the project.
The total cost of the reimbursement is available from the City of Olathe’s 2021 Structures Repair
Project, which was authorized by City Council on January 19, 2021.

This project is scheduled to be completed in Summer 2021.

FINANCIAL IMPACT:
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This project is funded from the City of Olathe’s 2021 Structures Repair Project, PN 3-G-000-21,
authorized on January 19, 2021. Funding includes:

GO Bonds $250,000

ACTION NEEDED:
Approval of an Inter-local Agreement with the City of Overland Park for construction of the Pflumm

Road Bridge Maintenance Project, PN 3-G-001-21.

ATTACHMENT(S):
A. Project Location Map
B. Inter-Local Agreement
C. Resolution 21-1007
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